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Council uproar at VicCode proposals 
CONTENTS CAULFIELD Council has con• 

tinued its strong opposition to 
the VicCode proposals of the 
State Government, which in their 
present form would mean much 
higher density development for 
Caulfield. 

Caulfield Mayor, Cr Ed Biggs 
said that the Minister for Plan­
ning, Mr Maclellan is clearly in 
favor of proceeding with 
VicCode. 

"For Caulfield this means in­
creased site coverage for multi­
unit developments which will 
have less open space and less 
provision for car parking," said 
Cr Biggs. "The Council is most 
unhappy with the original pro­
posal but its approach to the 
Minister was swept aside and 
Caulfield was told to work 
through the Municipal Associa­
tion of Victoria (MA V) and the 
Metropolitan Municipal Associa­
tion," he said. 

Above: Caulfield Mayor, 
Cr Ed Biggs. 

At a recent meeting convened 
by the MAV, the Minister for 
Planning and Development ad­
vised that he does intend to 
approve VicCode in a form very 
similar to the one recommended. 
Although this proposal modifies 

the previous open space require­
ments it still minimises open 
space compared with Coun­
cil's existing policy and increases 
site coverage dramatically. 

At its town planning commit­
tee meeting on July 6, Council 
called for the Minister to come 
out of his ivory tower and in­
spect actual developments un­
der the present Council policy. 

At Council's policy and envi­
ronment committee meeting this 
month, Council had discussions 
with local member Ted Tanner 
about its concerns. Mr Tanner 
has arranged a deputation to 
The Hon. Robert Maclellan, MP, 
Minister for Planning and De­
velopment on August 5, 1993 
so that Council can express its 
position directly. 

To ascertain resident support 
for its moves, Council has circu­
lated to every household, a leaf­
let on the potential affects of 

North, south and west ward 
residents required to vote 

THREE wards within the City of Caulfield will be required to vote on Election Day, Saturday, 
August 7, 1993. East ward is the only ward not required to vote. Caulfield Mayor, Cr Ed Biggs, 
the only councillor up for re-election in the East Ward has been returned to the ward unopposed. 
For information about candidates and where to vote, see our special lift-out on page 7 of this 
issue. Pictured are Caulfield Council's electoral staff, Hazel Viccars and Patrick O'Sullivan busy 
preparing for Election Day. 

VicCode and asks for residents 
to post, fax or return their signed 
objection. Cr Biggs said that the 
returns are flooding in with op­
position to VocCode and will 
be referred on to the Minister as 
proof of community rejection of 
higher density for the City of 
Caulfield. 

Cr Biggs, said "Caulfield is at 
the coalface in regard to multi­
unit development because so 
much of it had taken place dur­
ing the past decade." 
"Whilst Counci l standards are 

much more stringent than the 
VicCode proposals, there are 
still some pretty ordinary devel-

• Continued page 3. 
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We apologise for any inconvenience 
CAULFIELD Council's main library is currently being relo­
cated to the ground floor of City Hall and, as a result, access 
to the building has been limited by the building works. The 
rates/cashier office and main reception are only available 
from the Hawthorn Rd and clocktower entrances during the 
building period which is expected to end in September. All 
other services are available from the western carpark end of 
the building. 

FOR THIS MONTHrS SPECIAL, 
see page 3 for 

CAULFIELD TYPEWRITER SERVICE PTV LTD 
(CAULFIELD OFFICE SUPPLIES) 

874 GLEN HUNTL V ROAD 
CAULFIELD SOUTH TEL: 528 4555 FAX: 523 0717 

Levrs. Student Red Tabs 

501's from 

$52 
$85 

$}$ 
$)$ 

~5 

Jackets $95 $}45 

Fur-lined jckts $159.90 sMo 
51 KOORNANG RD, CARNEGIE PH: 571 4187 

THE NEW BEGINNING 
FOR .... HAIR TODAY 

HAIRDRESSING 
426 Glen Huntly Rd, Elstemwick 

Ph. 528 3903 or 528 3879 
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COUNCIL MEETINGS 
MEETING DATES FOR 1993 

CAULFIELD Council has appointed three special 
committees comprising all of the members of the Council. 

The elected chairmen for these committees are as 
follows: 

Town Planning -
Cr Alan Grossbard 

Finance -
Cr James Barrett 

Policy & Environment -
Cr Veronika Martens 

~ 

August 3 8pm Town Planning 

e FURTHER MEETINGS FOR COUNICL AND 
COMMITTEES WILL BE SCHEDULED AFTER 

THE ELECTION. 

CAULFIELD COUNCILLORS 

NORTH WARD EASTWARD 
Cr Nicholas Gold Cr Ed Biggs 
(Deputy Mayor) (Mayor) 
2/272 Hawthorn Rd 40 Rosanna St 
Caulfield 3162 Carnegie 3163 
Tel: 523 0253 Tel: 569 9386 

Cr David Michelson 
Cr David Spencer 
28 Margaret St 

PO Box 4 Carnegie 3163 
Elsternwick 3185 Tel: 568 5073 (P) 
Tel: 527 1282 

Cr Veronika Martens 

Cr Sandy Anderson 
13 Margaretta Ave 
Murrumbeena 3163 

398 Glen Eira Rd Tel: 579 0297 
Caulfield 3162 
Tel: 528 1727 (P) WESTWARD 

Cr Robert Kirby 
50 Riddell Pde 

SOUTH WARD Elsternwick 3185 
Cr James Barrett Tel: 523 9993 
1 Albert Rd 
Carnegie 3163 Cr Alan Grossbard 
Tel: 578 0680 19 Keeron St 

Caulfield South 3162 
Tel: 523 7209 

Cr Tony Browne Cr Noel Erlich 
3 Gisborne St 4 Pretoria St 
Elsternwick 3185 Caulfield 3162 
Tel: 528 3525 Tel: 523 7365 

~ 
CITY HALL PHONE 

NUMBERS 
Arts Complex 
Rates office 
Human Services 
Traffic & Local Law 
Engineering 
Town Planning 
Traffic Engineering 
Building 
Community Relations 

524 3287 
524 3215 
524 3228 
524 3216 
524 3240 
524 3374 
524 3324 
524 3201 
524 3259 
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Customer 
service - No. 1 

at Caulfield 
CAUL FI ELD Council will revamp 
its customer service in an effort 
to be more in tune with its resi­
dents. 

In a detailed report to Coun­
cil's policy and environment 
committee meeting, chief ex­
ecutive officer, Doug Aylen said 
it's the first time Caulfield has 
taken positive steps to imple­
ment a comprehensive cus­
tomer service program. 

"For an organisation to be suc­
cessful it must actively seek out 
the views and needs of its cus­
tomers and in doing so, auto­
matically address the quality of 
service issues," said Mr Aylen. 

"Comparatively, the City of 
Caulfield measures well against 
other councils in regard to effi­
cient and friendly service, how­
ever there is always room for 
improvement. A customer serv­
ice program is a desirable way 
to pursue excellence," he said. 

The program, to be headed 
by Mr Aylen will commence with 
a training phase from July 1 to 
September 30, 1993. The ex­
ecutive and corporate manag­
ers will undertake the training 
phase first to give them the 
knowledge to implement the 
program and engender their 
commitment. They in turn will 
implement the refined customer 
service program through their 
staff. The first physical change 
will be the revamp of the City 
Hall reception area to make it 
easier for customers to receive 
the services they require. 

In his report, Mr Aylen also 
mentioned that customer serv­
ice is indirectly tied in with "En­
terprise Bargaining" • another 
initiative underway at Caulfield. 

"In summary, Enterprise Bar­
gaining is about consulting with 
all within the workplace and ar­
riving at agreements on the best 
method of achieving both the 
organisation's objectives and 
benefits for staff," said Mr Aylen. 

"It's our vision to provide an 
appropriate range of services to 
our residents using efficient and 
effective local government prac­
tices. We know that for this vi­
sion to be achieved we have to 
identify how our residents feel 
about the services the Council 
provides, and take their views 
into account in continuously 
improving customer value," he 
said. 

Cross against a P.11!1 
yellow or red light ~ 

Cross against a ~ 
'don't walk' sign ~ 

Alight from a Em 
moving tram or bus 

Engineering update 
Albert St 
reconstruction 
CAULFIELD Council has ac­
cepted quotations for the re­
construction of Albert St (off 
lnkerman Rd). The quoted price 
to relay the bluestone kerb and 
channel and extend stormwater 
drainage along both sides of 
the road was $47,577. 

The successful contractor 
was Westernport Brick Paving 
and the work is expected to 
commence in August. The resi­
dents of Albert St will be given 
advance notice when the exact 
start date is confirmed. 
Right of Way 
reconstruction 
CAULFIELD Council's engi­
neering department has re­
cently completed a design to 
reconstruct the Right of Way 
(R.O.W.) bounded by Glen 
Huntly Rd, Selwyn St, May St 
and St Georges Rd. 

This project involves removal 
of bluestone pitchers which 
have been overlaid with as­
phalt, underground drainage 
and new 150mm thick concrete 
paving. 

The contract has been 
awarded to Presta Paving at a 
total cost of $30,168. 

The purpose of carrying out 
this project is to upgrade the 
general deteriorating condition 
of the bluestone pitchers sur­
face and also to provide extra 
drainage within the R.O.W. 

Construction works which 
commenced earlier this month 
will be completed in August, 
1993. 
Residential Property 
Drainage 
MANY property owners are not 
sure what their responsibilities 
and obligations are when it 
comes to the proper collection 
and disposal of stormwater 
drainage from their property. 
The property owner is respon­

sible for the installation and 
maintenance of a system of 
underground drainage pipes of 
a diameter no less than 100mm 
(4") to collect all roof water and 
possibly water runoff from 
paved surfaces such as drive-

ways, pool surrounds or other 
large surfaces. 

The responsibility rests with 
the owner for this drainage 
system right through to what is 
generally termed the 'legal point 
of discharge' which is the point 
where the household drainage 
system enters the Council con­
trolled drainage. 

The legal point of discharge 
will be one of the following: 
1. The kerb and channel in the 
street at the front of the prop­
erty; 
2. An underground stormwater 
drain in the street. 
3. An underground stormwater 
drain which maybe within a 
R.O.W. or contained within an 
easement in a neighbouring 
property; 
4. A constructed open drain 
within a R.O.W. or contained 
within an easement in a neigh­
bouring property; 
5. The surface of a R.O.W. that 
has been constructed with 
bluestone pitchers or concrete. 
Owners should keep a record 

of where their drains run and 
ensure that they are properly 
maintained by regularly clear­
ing leaves and other debris from 
pits and inspectiing openings 
and checking the soundness of 
downpipe connections.Large 
repairs or renewals should be 
carried out by a property ac­
credited plumber.Before any 
connections are made to un­
derground Council drains or 
work carried out within the 
street, a permit must be ob­
tained from the Council's build­
ing department. 

Hopetoun Gardens -
amenities block 
AN amenities block is soon to 
be constructed in Hopetoun 
Gardens. The building is to be 
used by the Council gardener 
stationed in Hopetoun Gardens. 
The gardener has been work­
ing from the basement of the 
existing rotunda. 

The amenities block will con­
sist of a storeroom, lunchroom 
and toilet and will be constructed 
to conform with Council's health 
and safety requirements. 

New road rules for pedestrians 
LAST _ye?r over 2~00 pedestri- the-spot fines for pedestrians 
ans d1dn t make ,t across the who take road laws

1
too lightly. 

road -many broke the law and for Take a few minutes to read the 
some it cost them their li~es. following -itcouldsaveyoucostly 

A new system of penalties has mistakes in the future. 
been introduced, with $15 on-

Not cross to the ~ 
edge of the road liiillii 
after getting off a tram 

Cross the road ~ 
within 20 metres liiillii 
of a pedestrian crossing 

Failing to obey a ~ 
traffic instruction liillill 
by a Police Officer 

Not use the shortest 
or most direct route 
to cross a road g 
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Maintenance of 
Caulfield's parks 
CAULFIELD has approximately 
1 00 hectares of parkland for use 
by its residents and others. This 
comprises 43 hectares of Crown 
Land for which Council manages 
through committees of manage­
ment, and the balance is owned 
by Council. In addition, the mu­
nicipality houses the Caulfield 
Racecourse Reserve, some 55 
hectares which is available at 
times for public recreation and 
also the Ripponlea Estate of 5.5 
hectares which provides a pas­
sive recreational outlet. 

Council controlled parkland is 
allocated approximately 55% to 
active sporting purposes at speci­
fied times and the balance to 
passive recreation. The passive 
recreational areas are significant 
in meeting the needs of all age 
groups. The active sporting ar­
eas are distributed across nine 
major parks. 

Council's major sporting parks 
are managed by individual com­
mittees of management which 
have certain powers delegated 
from Council by a formal agree­
ment. These committees decide 
all park tenancies and levy rental 
charges on user clubs or park 
and building usage. The Com­
mittees comprise representa­
tives of the tenant clubs and 
unaffiliated citizen representa­
tives from the local area to pro­
vide tor balanced decision mak­
ing. 

Council in tum levies an an­
nual charge on each committee 
aiming to recover a proportion of 
its costs in maintaining the sport­
ing areas. 

The park committees of man­
agement have jointly reimbursed 
Counctl $53,500 of its costs rep­
resenting a 12.3% recovery. 
Committees of management are 
also expected to make a mean­
ingful contribution to any capital 
works.In addition to meeting a 
share of the active sporting costs, 
the committee of management 
at Duncan MacKinnon Park com­
menced making special contri­
butions in 1986 to an Athletics 
Track Resurfacing Fund which 
matches the Council contribu­
tion on a dollar for dollar basis. 
In 1993 the committee contribu­
tion was $12,000. Funds 
acculumated in this manner will 
greatly assist in meeting the 
major expense of track renewal 
scheduled for the near future. 
Very few amateur sporting cen­
tres in Victoria contribute at this 
level. 

WINDOWISE 
REPAIR RESTORE 

VICTORIAN EDWARDIAN AND 
BETWEEN WARS WINDOWS 

18405 10 1940S 

Phone Kevin 

569 7549 
OR PAGER 016375 621 

WINDOWISE 
RESTORATIONS 

• From page 1. 
opments that result from the "Caulfield has done its share 
present rules. I hate to think andwillbediscriminatedagainst 
what will happen under the pro- by the proposed changes." 
posed legislation," Cr Biggs Cr Spencer added, "The 
added. Council should not lose control 

Caulfield's manager planning, of planning in its local area and 
Jeff Akehurst, said "Apart from this could happen under 
facilitating much denser devel- VicCode." 
opment of metropolitan Mel- Elements of VicCode causing 
bourne, VicCode proposes a most concern to Council include 
blanket control which effectively the increase in site coverage tor 
ignores the individuality of vari- two storey units from 40% to 
ous municipalities and differ- 60% and decrease in open 
ences within a municipality," space per dwelling unit from 60 

"Over many years Caulfield square metres to 25 square 
has fine tuned its multi-residen- metres in many areas of 
tial development policy to en- Caulfield. Front setbacks under 
courage high standards and VicCodeareplannedtobethree 
these standards look like being metres in lieu of the Council's 
swept aside with no recognition present policy of five metres. 
of the current density of devel- Apart from these issues pro-
opment in the municipality. visions for car parking will be 
Forty-six percent of residential reduced and visual and acous-
sites in Caulfield already con- ticprivacystandardswillbelower 
tain more than one residence than Caulfield applies. If 
and there should be some rec- VicCode is adopted, not only 
ognition of this in future propos- will the private open space re­
als for higher density across quirements be lowered, but the 
metropolitan Melbourne," Mr Government will reduce devel-
Akehurst said. opercontributionstopublicopen 

Cr Veronika Martens, said space for five dwellings or less. 

Farewell to a prominent 
councillor 
WEST ward Councillor, Robert 
Kirby will retire at the elections 
this year. 

Since coming onto Council in 
the heady days of the Elstem­
wick Station issue, Cr Kirby has 
been an intelligent and innova­
tive member of the Caulfield City 
Council. 
Mayor and colleague, Cr Ed 

Biggs, said "Robert Kirby has 
had to manage a demanding 
executive job and a young family 
but he has found time and en­
ergy to actively represent the 
West Ward and present chal­
lenging new ideas to Council." 
"He will be remembered for his 

substantial contributions in the 

Above: Cr Robert Kirby. 
areas of financial planning and 
organisational development," 
said Cr Biggs. 

"Well done Robert." 

EXCLUSIVE 
LANDSCAPING 

Commercial & 
Domestic 

*Landscaping* Instant turf* Trellis work 
* Sprinkler systems* Fencing* Planting 

* Tree lopping * Paving * Gutters 
unblocking 

* Weeding * Painting * Odd jobs 

FREE QUOTES & ADVICE 

016 373 764 

CAULFIELD GENERAL 
MEDICAL CENTRE 

Mayor receives assurance 
of Hospital's survival 
CAULFIELD Mayor, Cr Ed Biggs 
has recently received written 
confirmation from the Minister 
for Health, The Hon. Marie 
Tehan that the Government has 
no intentions of closing the 
Caulfield General Medical Cen­
tre (CGMC). 

The Minister's letter of June 
11 to Mayor Biggs states: nNei­
ther the Government nor the 
Hospital has the closure of the 
CGMC or a substantial reduc­
tion in its services on their agen­
das. However, as from July 1, 
1993, with the introduction of a 
fundamentally different funding 
system for public hospitals, all 
public hospitals in the State will 
need to perform efficiently, in a 
competitive environment in or­
der to remain viable. The new 
casemix funding formula re­
wards efficiency in the manage­
ment of hospitals." 

"Hospital Boards will be tak-

ing more responsibility for the 
running of their hospitals and in 
setting the directions of serv­
ices to be provided." 

Cr Biggs, said "It is an over­
due, but positive response - one 
worth waiting for." 

"After many months of not 
knowing the destiny of the 
CGMC it is a relief to have the 
Government's assurance that 
not only will the hospital survive, 
but there will be no substantial 
reductions in its services," said 
Cr Biggs. 

In her letter, the Minister reit­
erated that it was her prefer­
ence for Council to continue to 
liaise directly with the Hospital 
Management about issues re­
lating to future planning. 
"Caulfield Council will continue 

to seek assurances that the 
Caulfield community will receive 
the essential medical services it 
needs," said Cr Biggs. 

DID YOU KNOW? 
Caulfield Council makes its committee meeting 
agendas available to the public on the Friday 

prior to the committee meeting. These agendas 
can be obtained from City Hall or any of the three 

library branches within the City of Caulfield. 

* THIS MONTHS SPECIAL * 
PAPER SHREDDERS 

@ $275.00 EACH. 
OFFICE STATIONERY 

ELECTRONIC TYPEWRITERS 
ELECTRONIC WORD PROCESSORS 

ELECTRONIC CALCULATORS 
LAMINATING MACHINES 
FACSIMILE MACHINES 

PHOTO COPIERS 
COMPLETE RANGE OF TYPEWRITER - PRINTER & 

INK JET RIBBONS & CARTRIDGES FOR ALL MAKES & MODELS 
OUR SERVICES INCLUDE LAMINA TING - PHOTO COPY­
ING - POSTER PRINTING AND MACHINE SERVICING & 

REPAIRS 
FOR YOUR STATIONERY REQUIREMENTS FROM A PENCIL TO A FILING 

CABINET COME IN- BROWSE AROUND AND SEE OUR COMPLETE 
RANGE. WE ARE YOUR ONE STOP OFFICE EQUIPMENT & 

STATIONERY STORE 

CAULFIELD TYPEWRITER 
SERVICE PTV. LTD. 

(CAULFIELD OIFICE SUPPLIES) 
Established 1960 

874 GLEN HUNTLY ROAD 
CAULFIELD SOUTH 3162 

TEL: 528 4555, FAX: 523 0717 
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Neighbourhood 
watch 

Watch out! 
Don't make it easy for a car thief! 

ALWAYS remove your ignition separate. Maybe your key tag 
key and ensure that no parcels, shows the car registration 
or even tapes, are visible to number? If lost, the wrong finder 
passers by. Get into the habit of may quickly trace the vehicle 
putting all parcels directly into andwaltzoffwithit. Yourdriver's 
the boot. licence number should be the 
SECURE all doors and windows only information on your key tag. 
before leaving the car and en- AVOID car parks which require 
gage any locking or other anti- the key to be left. 
theft device. A VOID parking in dark, remote 
NEVER leave handbags, wal- areas where possible. If you have 
lets, drivers' licences, car regis- a carport or garage - use itl And 
tration papers, cheque books, if you have a garage - lock it! 
credit cards etc in your car. FOR your own protection, drive 
KEEP your car and house keys with the doors locked at night 

time. 

Toy Library's new 
recycling market 
FOLLOWING in the footsteps of 
Caulfield Council, the Caulfield 
Community Toy Library is en­
couraging environmentally 
aware Caulfield families to recy­
cle items which they no longer 
use and whichcould be reused 
by anotherfamily. A Mum's Mar­
ket will be held on Saturday, 
September 4, 9am-12noon at 
the Murrumbeena Park pavilion. 
The Toy Library anticipates that 
this environmentally friendly re­
cession beater and fundraiser 
will generate a lot of interest from 
Caulfield families and may well 
become an annual event. 

Mum's Market will feature a 
range of items for sale, including 
basinets, baby baths, push-a-

long walkers and bikes, toys and 
puzzles, strollers and prams. 
Spring is just around the corner 
and now is the ideal time to 
investigate last years summer 
wardrobe and sort through this 
years winter woollies - children 
grow so quickly and many items 
can be passed on to other fami­
lies. 

If you have any goods which 
can be reused, then book a stall 
and recycle them at Mum's Mar­
ket. Cost per stall is $10 with all 
proceeds from booking fees go­
ing to the Toy Library. 

For bookings and further infor­
mation , contact Dana on 
523 8691 . 

-i:r~u and your 
••• pets column 

YOUR dog has just been hit by 
a car - what should you do? You 
may wish to keep the following 
protocol in a useful place, on the 
fridge or in the glove box of the 
car should you need it some 
day. 

1. Remain calm 
Your pet is probably already in 
shock and further stress will not 
get him or you anywhere sooner 
than was meant to be. 

2. Removeyourpetawayfrom 
direct traffic 
To do this you may have to 
secure some soft strapping 
(gauze bandage, an old sock or 
a shirt sleeve) around the dogs 
mouth to create a muzzle to 
prevent him from biting. RememJ 
ber, he's in shock and probably 
unaware as to what is happen­
ing or who you are. Lift him as 
gently as possible, avoiding any 
sudden movements which may 
cause further pain or distress. 

A blanket may be a useful 
stretcher for a larger breed of 
dog. 

3. Apply pressure to any 
wounds which appear to be 
bleeding badly 
This may be achieved using an 
old shirt or clean rag. 

4 Carefully lift him Into to car 
and take him to the vet im­
mediately 
Once at the vet, the veterinarian 
can begin to assess the extent 
of the injuries both internally 
and externally. 
NOTE: Even if your pet is able 
to walk away from an accident 
he may still be suffering from 
shock which can lead to death. 
So even if he appears fine a 
checkup is advisable to ensure 
your pet maintains perfect 
health. 
e INFORMATION IN THIS ARTICLE 

WAS SUPPLIED BY CAULFIELD 
VETERINARY CLINIC. 
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Sister Marie earns OAM 
BETHLEHEM Hospital's Sister 
Marie Hedigan has been 
awarded a Medal of the Order of 
Australia this year for her dedi­
cation to hospital administration. 

Sister Hedigan has worked in 
hospital administration for 28 
years and has been at Bethle­
hem for 11 of those years. 

On receiving her OAM award, 
Sister Hedigan said she felt 
stunned and surprised. 

"It's an honor that has been 
given to the Little Company of 
Mary rather than to me," said 
Sister Hedigan. "All my work has 
been for the Little Company of 
Mary and I know that this award 
was presented to me for that 
reason." 

Bethlehem Hospital is part of 
the Little Company of Mary group, 
a worldwide order established to 
pay and care for the dying. 

Sister Hedigan played a major 
part in establishing the hospice 
homecare service at Bethlehem. 

In her spare time, she enjoys 
reading, classical music, walk­
ing and swimming. 

Left: Sister Marie Hedigan 
OAM. 

Kilvington appoints new principal 
DI Fleming was recently ap­
pointed as the new princpal of 
Kilvington Baptist Girls' Gram­
mar School. Mrs Fleming, cur­
rently head of Methodist Ladies' 
College Middle School, takes up 
her appointment in term four this 
year. 

She has been a ground-break­
ing advocate for the importance 
of technology in the education of 
girls and is a firm believer that 
women can be successful in all 
their endeavours - as partners, 
parents and professionals. 

As a committed educator, Mrs 
Fleming has been involved in 
diverse educational endeavours. 
In 1988 she was director of the 
Strategic Issues Forum on "Edu­
cation, Tom morrow and Beyond" 
for the Committee for Economic 
Development of Australia 
(CEDA). 

She has also been prominent 
in the Australian Council for Edu­
cation Administration, is a past 
president of the Victorian Coun­
cil for Educational Administra­
tion and is currently the vice 
president of the Yooralla Society 
of Victoria. 

Above: Mrs Di Fleming, newly appointed principal of Kilvington 
Baptist Girls' Grammar School. 

Her published papers and com­
mercial textbooks range over 
many current issues, but she 
particularly addressed those 
pertaining to women in her suc­
cessful text, "The History of Aus­
tralian Women: First Fleet to 

Migration". 
"I want to see Kilvington be­

come a significant cultural cen­
tre for the whole community - a 
community which actively in­
volves students, teachers, par­
ents and ex-collegians," said Mrs 
Fleming. 

In announcing the appoint-

VOLUNTEERS WANTED 
International Diabetes Institute Victoria needs volunteers 
for answering phones, working in the One Stop Shop and 

administration back-up. Part t ime, flexible hours, day/evening. 
If you can help, contact Arthur Walmsley, Manager 

International Diabetes Institute Victoria, on 523 0044. 

ment, chairman of the school 
council, Mr Harry Neal, said "The 
Council believes that Di Fleming 
will provide the leadership which 
can enhance the profile of 
Kilvington into the 21st century. 
She is a skilled administrator, 
acknowledged curriculum leader 
and will be a superb role model 
for all our students." 

Mr Neal added that Mrs 
Fleming would assume the prin­
cipalship on the retirement of Mr 
Warren Stone, who has given 20 
years of dedicated service to 
Kilvington. 
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'Friends for Older People' 
program needs volunteers 

• 

Above: St Michael's nursing home resident, Bill Croft with his Friends for Older People 
volunteer, Raquel Tyghe. 

ST MICHAEL'S Nursing Home 
resident Bill Croft says his Friends 
For Older People (FFOP) volun­
teer Raquel Tyghe is like a 
grandaughter to him. 
Bill 82, was introduced to Raquel 

through the (FFOP) program - a 
Commonwealth Department of 
Health, Housing, Local Govern­
ment and Community Services 
funded, and MS Society Victoria 
Ltd. sponsored program, which 
recruits members of the com­
munity to become friends with 
older isolated people in nursing 
homes. 

Raquel 24, has visited Bill for 
just over a year - shortly after he 
came to live at St Michael's. 

Ml visit Bill about once a week 
and enjoy listening to him skite 
aboutthe old days," said Raquel. 

"I often bring along photos so 
he can see who and what I'm 
talking about. My flatmate and 
boyfriend have visited Bill with 
me," she added. 

Raquel is looking forward to 
taking Bill on an outing in the 
near future and although Bill 
thinks women drivers are the 
worst, he is very keen to go. 

Asked where he would like to 
go on his outing, Bill replied "The 
country." 

The FFOP program was first 
introduced approximately 18 
months ago. Clare Doyle, FFOP 
South Eastern Metropolitan Area 
Coordinator is responsible for 
recruiting volunteers and match­
ing them with nursing home resi­
dents. 

"It is essential that we match 
people who have similar inter­
ests and outlooks with our nurs­
ing home residents," said Clare. 

It's also important for our resi­
dents to know that the volunteer 
is their 'special friend' ," she 
added. 

Volunteers are asked to visit 
their older friend at least once a 
fortnight and to commit them-

selves to the program for a mini­
mum of 12 months. 

Clare coordinates the FFOP 
program in 10 nursing homes 
throughout the Caulfield munici­
pality. 

"The idea people have about 
nursing homes is that it's where 
people go to die. This certainly is 
not the case. They are places 
where elderly people reside and 
their needs are provided for," 
said Clare. 

St Michael's Nursing Home run 
a number of activities for its resi­
dents, including monthly bus trips 
to places such as Sorento, Puff­
ing Billy, Williamstown, 
Warrandyte and Warragul. Their 
next big outing is down to the 
Yarra River. Raquel, other FFOP 
volunteers and relatives are in­
vited to go along. 

If you are interested in becom­
ing a FFOP volunteer, contact 
Clare on 583 7383 or the MS 
Society on 824 1761. 

Free accountancy advisory service 
THE Caulfield Citizens' Advice 
Bureau has commenced its free 
Accountancy Advisory Service 
for 1993. 

The service Is provided at the 
CAB by Certified Practising Ac­
countants (CPAs) who volun­
teer their time for evening coun­
selling sessions. 

Laurel Thompson, coordina­
tor Caulfield CAB, said that the 
service is designed to help peo­
ple manage their accountancy 
problems. 

"The aim is to advise people 
who have got their financial af­
fairs into a mess on the steps 
they need to take to get out of it," 
said Ms Thompson. 

"Often not knowing who to tum 
to for advice makes the problem 
appear even bigger than it really 
is," she said. 

The Service will advise indi­
viduals on a range of crucial 
issues including superannuation, 
taxation, saving, investment, in­
solvency, personal debt man­
agement and the financial as­
pects of separation and divorce. 

"The speed of change in the 
financial sector over the last few 
years has meant many people 
are contused and unsure of the 
best way to manage their ac­
counts and the options open to 
them," said Ms Thompson. 

"This service gives people the 
opportunity to seek specialised 
advice, both to cla:ify areas of 
confusion and to assist in the 
development of sound financial 
management techniques for the 
future." 

"It has been operating at a 

number of CABs throughout Vic­
toria for a year now and has 
proved to be a valuable commu­
nity resource," she said. 

Initially, 20 minute confidential 
consultations are arranged with 
CPAs upon appointment. The 
CPA will examine the problem, 
explain the options and advise 
each individual on the best 
course of action. 

If a person requires more de­
tailed accountancy advice, they 
are provided with a list of quali­
fied accountants in the area or 
they may arrange to contact the 
participating CPA at his or her 
private practice. 

Those people wishing to ar­
range a consultation, or wanting 
to know more information, con­
tact the Caulfield CAB on 524 
3200. 

Local people learn to cook 
at Caulfield Arts Complex 

Above: Rosie Zlatanov. 

FOURTEEN local unemployed 
people are learning all there is 
to know about the food industry 
at a cookery training course 
currently being held at the 
Caulfield Arts Complex. 

The training course, funded 
by the St Kilda C.E.S. and 
Caulfield D.E.E.T. is being run 
by the Australian College of 
Travel and Hospitality's Daniel 
Ward. 

"The course is designed to 
cover all areas of the kitchen," 
said Daniel. 

"All the students are keen 
and are enjoying the training. 
They feel everyday that they 
have learnt something new, 
building their confidence to seek 
employment in the catering 

Above: David Watts. 

industry in the near future," he 
said. 

"As part of the course, stu­
dents are required to complete 
two weeks of work observa­
tion. They are enthusiastically 
making enquiries in many dif­
ferent areas of the catering in­
dustry, both locally and in the 
City," he added. 

The course has just passed 
its halfway mark and has eight 
weeks left. Daniel is happy with 
the way the course is going and 
is looking forward to positive 
outcomes. 
Any employers in the St Kilda 

Caulfield area who wish to know 
more information should con­
tact Daniel Ward on 524 3263 
or 883 2681 . 

Caulfield U3A 
... , will run its next bus tour on 
~ Wednesday, August 4. 

Eastcott Violet Farm 
In the picturesque Barrabool Hills. Includes morning tea and 
talk with 3AWs Jenny Smith. Pick up a bunch of violets. Also 

visit Jirrahlinga Koala and Wildlife Sanctuary. 
BYO lunch. 

For bookings and further information, contact U3A, 
Monday-Thursday, 10am-3pm, on 532 8462, or visit U3A at 258 

Hawthorn Rd, Caulfield South {next to City Hall). 
Remember- you don't have to be a U3A member to join in! 

Shelford 
Early Le~ing Centre 

Reception ay 
Opening mid July 1993 for boys and girls 

3 Hood Crescent, Caulfield 3161. 

----- 528 5329-----
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You can be an artist at any age 
NINE students from a number of 
local schools have just returned 
from a 12 day Friendship Ex­
change tour of Ogaki, Japan. 

IQOgald 
days of the tour involved visiting 
and participating in class activi­
ties at local schools and col­
leges. 

The tour, organised by the Ro­
tary Club of Caulfield-Rosstown 
and the City of Caulfield was for 
students who had been studying 
the Japanese language for at 
least one year and who were 
aged 15-16 years. These stu­
dents were accompanied by Ro­
tary Club president-elect Barry 
Smith, his wife Suzanne and 
Phillip Hosking, teacher of Japa­
nese at St tJlichael's school. 

On arrival in Ogaki, the tour 
was welcomed by the Deputy 
Mayor of Ogaki, Councillors, 
members of the Ogaki Interna­
tional Friendship Exchange As­
sociation and Rotary members 

Following this official welcom­
ing, the group went to stay with 
individual host families. Some 

Barry Smith said he felt the 
entire visit was a huge success. 

"This type of tour gave our 
students the opportunity to learn 
not only about the Japanese lan­
guage but how Japanese people 
live and their customs," said Mr 
Smith. 

Barry Smith has already re­
ceived letters from the student's 
parents expressing their thanks 
for a very successful tour. 

The students who participated 
in this educational tour were: 
Clare Hammond, Kate 
Cheeseman, Marlene Dixon, 
Jaideep Bedi, Melissa Maquire, 
Francesca Siska, Lindsay Smith, 
Ernestine Harbott and Alex 
Roberts. 

Above: Artist Anne Riggs with members of one of her popular painting classes. Below: Caulfield Mayor, Cr Ed Biggs hands Rotary Club of 
Caulfield-Rosstown president-elect, Barry Smith a greeting 
letter from the City of Caulfield to the Mayor of Ogaki. 

ANNE Riggs is one of two art 
tutors currently teaching Caulfield 
residents that painting and draw­
ing can be enjoyable no matter 
what age you are. 
Anne Riggs is an accomplished 

artist who studied art at the St 
Martin's Art School in London 
and the Victorian College of the 
Arts in Melbourne. She has an 
extensive range of teaching ex­
periences with adults and chil­
dren. Her art has been widely 
exhibited and some of her work 
can currently be seen on display 
at the Caulfield Arts Complex. 

Anne's art classes are jointly 
run by the Caulfield Arts Com­
plex and Recreation Services 
and are held at the Caulfield 
Recreation Centre, Maple St, 
Caulfield South. 

There are three classes avail­
able: 
Experimental Painting & Draw­
ing - Mondays, 1-3pm - focuses 
on investigating paint, color, 
rhythm, texture and movement. 
Basic Sketching & Drawing -
Tuesdays, 1.30-3.30pm - uses 
pencils, pastels and charcoals -
introduces beginners to the ba-

12th Caulfield 
(St John's) 

Scout Group 
needs you ... 

NESTLED behind the hustle and bustle of Glen Huntly Rd 
shopping strip is the 12th Caulfield Scout Group in Beavis Street. 

During the past 62 years, 12th Caulfield has had nearly 50 
individuals pass through its ranks, receiving the Honor of being 
either King's or Queen's Scout. 

On September 10, 1993 the Victorian Branch of the Scout 
Association of Australia intends to recognise all King and Queen 
Scouts. 

Group leader, 12th Caulfield, Murray Mclean (a Queen's Scout 
from Queensland) is attempting to contact these special Scouts: 
R Edwards, N Grinwood, A Cane, S Dondel, J Ellis, K Smith, F 
O'Donnell, B McKittrick, E Shrives, R White, K C Reynolds, A 
Sinclair, Alan Fairbanks, James Taylor, B Clover, John Casper, 
Geoffrey Bruton, Richard Longmore, David Main, Neil Mclennan, 
Bruce Barklamb, Frank Penhalluriack, Robert Barklam, Bruce 
Williams, Bruce Addison, Peter Williamson, Richard Currey, 
Terence Fogarty, Thomas Fisher, David McAuliffe, Alan Morris, 
Ian Barklamb, Geoffrey Vacura, R Harrison, A McPherson, B 
Lade, J Cooney, Keith Aitken, Gordon Campbell, Ian McKean, G 
Allen, D King, J Harper. 

Any person knowing the whereabouts of the abovementioned 
people, please contact Murray Mclean, cl- 12th Caulfield Scout 
Group, PO Box 382, Elsternwick, 3185, or phone 682 8668 (b/ 
h) or 883 501 O (a/h). 
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sics of drawing to develop indi­
vidual interests and skills. 
Traditional Chinese Brush Paint­
ing - Thursdays, 11 am-1 pm -
uses goat hair, Chinese ink 
stones and rice paper to paint 
traditional bamboo and blossom 
scenes. 

Residents over 55 years are 
offered a 50% concession off 
normal prices. To enrol in one of 
these fascinating classes, please 
contact the Caulfield Arts Com­
plex, on 524 3287. 

Proposed 
playground 
-Boyd Park 

Below: The group in Ogaki with the official welcoming party. 

DO you live in the Boyd Park 
area of Murrumbeena and are 
you interested in the type of 
playground you would like to 
see developed in this Park? 

The Caulfield Children and 
Family Services Network has 
organised a meeting on Sun­
day, August 1, 1993, 2pm at 
Murrumbeena House, 105 
Murrumbeena Rd, Murrum­
beena to give residents in the 
area the opportunity to become 
involved in the design of the 
new playground equipment to 
be installed in the future. 

Night performances a success 

If you wish to know more or 
contribute your ideas, be sure 
to come and join the Caulfield 
Children and Family Services 
Network at this meeting, or 
phone 568 8639 for further 
details. 

MEMBERS of the renowned 
Caulfield City Choir, under the 
direction of their talented musi­
cal director, Peter Leech and 
accomplished pianist, Joan 
Shewan provided an enjoyable 
program of exciting choral music 
at their first concert for 1993. 

Saturday evening perform-

Caulfield Citizens Advice Bureau is holding its 
Annual General Meeting in the Council reception 

room, Caulfield City Hall on Wednesday, August 25, 
8pm. This is a public meeting and Interested citizens 
are cordially invited to attend. Guest speaker will be 

John Wise from the Brotherhood of St Laurence. 
There will be a report from the Management 

Committee on the year's work and an election for 
members of the committee. 

ances are a new idea for the 
choir, and due to the turnout at 
this recent event it proved to be 
a successful venture. 

The Choir is now in rehearsal 
for their mid-year concert, sched­
uled for Sunday afternoon, Sep­
tember 12, 1993 in the St 
Stephen's Uniting Church Hall, 
Balaclava Rd, Caulfield when 
the program items will compli­
ment the season - being titled 
"An Alpine Spring', providing light 
and romantic choral works. 

Caulfield City Choir is seeking 
new members. Enquiries in this 
regard whould be directed to the 
Choir Secretary, Miss Raewyn 
Cross, on 822 5154. 



City of Caulfield 

ANNUAL COUNCIL ELECTIONS 

Saturday, August 7, 1993. 

Who must vote? 
Voting is compulsory for all persons who: 
- are 18 years and over 
- are resident in the City of Caulfield 

Elections in 

NORTH WARD 
SOUTH WARD 
WEST WARD 

No election in East Ward 

- whose name appears on the Municipal Voters' Roll. This applies whether they own property or not. 

Voting is optional for: 
- owners or occupiers of property who live outside the ward in which the election is being held. 
- persons 70 years and over 

Voting before Election Day: 
You have two options if you wish to record your vote before Election Day on 7th August. 

VOTING IS 
COMPULSORY 
PENALTY FOR 
NOT VOTING 

$50 

• Pre-Poll voting - In 1993, for the first time, you may personally cast your ballot in five days prior to Election Day. 
• Postal voting - Postal voting is available any time prior to the election. Applications must be made on the required form available at 
City Hall. Ballot papers can be returned in the prescribed envelope either personally or through the post. 
Polling Booth 
A polling booth is available at City Hall to enable you to use either of the above options. The booth is open during office hours; 8.30am to 
5.00pm, Monday to Friday, with extension until 7.15pm on Tuesdays. Hours will also be extended until 7.00pm on the Thursday prior to 
Election Day (5th August). The booth will close at 4.00pm on Friday, 6th August (the day prior to Election Day). 

Enquiries 
All election enquiries should be directed to City Hall, cnr Glen Eira and Hawthorn Ads, Caulfield South, 3162. Tel: 524 3333. 

Brian J Hoban 
RETURNING OFFICER 

--

VOTING IS COMPULSORY FOR ALL RESIDENTS IN THE NORTH, SOUTH AND WEST 
WARDS WHO ARE ON THE VOTERS' ROLL, EXCEPTING PERSONS AGED 70 YEARS 

AND OVER. 
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Caulfield Contact-election special 

NORTHWARD 

WESTWARD 

Nicholas Gold 
Three years ago, I was elected 
as a new face to direct life, en­
thusiasm, energy and direction 
into Council. Three years later, a 
change of direction has occurred 
and, while I cannot claim full 
credit, I am proud to have been 
a part of that change. 

Change which has seen: 
- rate increases kept down to 
their lowest levels for 25 years 
(and one of the lowest in Mel­
bourne) 

Ronald Segal 
I have been a longterm resident 
and ratepayer of the north ward. 
I am married with two teenage 
children. My major reason for 
joining the Council is to make a 
constructive contribution to the 
community that has served me. 

As a solicitor having run a 
medium to small firm over 25 
years, I am sympathetic to small 
business and hope my legal train­
ing and business experience will 
assist the decision making of the 
Council as at present there is no 

Christopher Orgill 

I have been a Caulfield resident 
for a number of years and have 
been involved in many commu­
nity activities. It is my belief that 
local government is best posi­
tioned to deliver services which 
are most appreciated by the com­
munity. 

Caulfield Council activities in 
the area of aged care are well 
developed, however, Council has 
much work to do in development 
of programs for the many young 
people who now live in Caulfield. 

Peter Knight 
It is high time that young people 
had a voice. Young people need 
a leader - a leader who can 
relate to and understand the 
youth of the nineties. A leader 
who can understand their prob­
lems. Who can help, with a little 
effort from everybody, provide a 
future for today's and tomorrow's 
youth? Young people need to 
coexist with all age groups. Eve­
rybody, whether they're young, 

CANDIDATES 

- Council debt almost halved (from 
$16m to $9m) 
- active encouragement of resi­
dent input into Council decisions 
and structures (including annual 
ward meetings and Council ques­
tion times). 

The next three years needs to 
see us consolidating all the good 
that has already been done and 
looking ahead with a clear vision 
for the future. 

For the next three years I want: 

other councillor with legal train­
ing. 

I will carefully scrutinize any 
proposed rate adjustments and 
will ensure that all monies are 
spent for the maximum benefit of 
our community. I strongly oppose 
the building of the recreation cen­
tre in these difficult times. Council 
should pay off its debts as a 
priority. 

I believe in continued open and 
responsible local government 
supported by professional staff. 
Ensure the Australian flag in the 

The Youth Council in Caulfield 
needs commitment and I would 
be contributing my expertise in 
this area. Accommodation for 
young people in crisis has not 
been addressed with the enthusi­
asm the community would ex­
pect. 

In my experience the consulta­
tive process needs to be broad­
ened and involve ordinary citi­
zens of Caulfield, not just the 
vocal groups. 

I believe that there is no room in 
local government for a party po-

old, black, white, Australian, for­
eign, politician, police, business­
man, unionist, married, single, 
white collar worker, blue collar 
worker, must put away differ­
ences, put away prejudices and 
all together work as a team to 
help not just fight the recession, 
but to kill it, to protect our environ­
ment from further damage, to 
provide opportunities for as many 
people as possible, to protect 

- full and genuine resident in­
volvement in the decisions which 
affect them 
- Council to retain its residential 
base; to honor its heritage and 
to keep what little parkland we 
have left 
- to further reduce Council debt 
- to improve, even further, our 
aged, family and health serv­
ices. 

I have the energy, enthusi­
asm and demonstrated ability 

Council Chambers is displayed 
at all times. Keep party politics 
out of Council. 

Heavy traffic must be discour­
aged from using residential 
streets. I will ensure that the 
Caulfield bike plan in imple­
mented. 

We are entitled to a secure 
environment. The Neighbour­
hood Watch program must be 
responsibly supported and ex­
tended. We must protect our 
person and property and we 
should improve street lighting. 

litical approach. If elected, I will 
ensure that Council remains in­
dependent and represents in­
terest of the community and not 
that of political parties. 

I oppose the proposed amal­
gamation of the pool facilities as 
expecially during difficult eco­
nomic times Council should not 
commit funds to major capital 
works. 

I look forward to the commu­
nity support and pledge to serve 
with vigor. 

children, to help make the City 
of Caulfield the Premier City for 
both the young and the not so 
young. 

Work together as one - vote 
Peter Knight. 

to deliver. I ask for your support 
to continue to work on your be­
half 

I live at 2/272 Hawthorn Rd, 
Caulfield, phone 523 0253. I am 
32 years old, I am currently the 
deputy mayor of Caulfield 
( elected to Council in 1990), I am 
president of the Friends of the 
Caulfield General Medical Cen­
tre and I am to be married in 
September 1993. 

We should preserve the spe­
cial character and environment 
of our residential streets and en­
sure the continual upgrading of 
our footpaths and roads. 

Better care and services 
should be provided for the dis­
advantaged families, the aged 
and those retirees on fixed in­
comes. Home help should be 
made readily available to the 
elderly. 

I seek your support and if 
elected I pledge to work consci­
entiously on your behalf. 
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Caulfield Contact-election special 
-----------CANDIDATES-----------
WESTWARD 
cont'd 

SOUTHWARD 

Heather Welsh 
I have resided in the municipality 
for over 35 years, am married 
with two children and a part-time 
lecturer in Law at the Faculty of 
Law, Monash University 
(Clayton). 

Currently the public officer for 
the Glen Huntly Neighbourhood 
House, I have been active in 
community matters, both as a 
participant and a voluntary advi­
sor to special interest groups for 
many years. 

John Storey 
I believe that south ward has 
become the "forgotten ward" and 
that residents deserve a better 
deal. 

At 42, I am a management 
consultant, a professional mem­
ber of the Australian Institute of 
Management and a qualified 
social worker. A longterm resi­
dent of South Caulfield with a 
strong record in working with 
residents to improve the quality 
of life in their community, I want 
to make services more 

Danielle Hastings 
Danielle Hastings is a true long 
time resident of the south ward, 
a professional business woman 
and mother of two young chil­
dren. 

She feels that the forthcoming 
council elections is an extremely 
important event where the com­
munity will have an opportunity 
to voice their concerns and in­
volve themselves with their neigh­
bourhood. 

"The time has come to take a 

Don Dunstan 

Why am I standing for Council? 
Well, most people become coun­
cillors because they see a need 
exists. They see they can do 
something useful for the com­
munity. 
In my case, I first joined Council 

in the late 70s when the Council 
was trying to pull down the Town 
Hall. I was able to have the new 
Council start renovations instead, 
with a glorious paint job. We 
were also to open up our meet-

As I am impeccably opposed 
to the politicization of Local Gov­
ernment by either party politics 
or vested interests, I have not 
taken any form of endorsement 
and am standing as an inde­
pendent, offering full-time repre­
sentation. 

My objectives include support 
for the continuation of an open 
and accountable Council, inno­
vative initiatives in community 
consultation, maintenance of pru­
dent financial management. a 

accessible.I am not a single 
issue candidate. 

Through my membership of 
the Caulfield Residents Asso­
ciation, the Committee of Man­
agement of Caulfield Skillshare, 
the Caulfield Advisory Commit­
tee of Disability, the Friends of 
the Caulfield General Medical 
Centre and the Bike Users 
Group, I am working to make 
Caulfield best reflect the needs 
and aspirations of all its resi­
dents. 

positive direction, a direction that 
will challenge the development 
at all cost mentality. The pro­
posed State Government urban 
consolidation plan will have a 
marked impact on the unique 
nature of Caulfield and as such, 
Council must voice their con­
cern." 

Caulfield is attracting an in­
creasingly younger population, 
making the provision of better 
recreational facilities, child mind­
ing care and community cen-

ings to the public, democracy at 
last! 

During the late 80s, I joined 
Council again. It was a time of 
excessive development, with 
permits being granted for over 
1000 new units in just five years. 
By the end of my term, I thought 
my job done. Things again were 
under control. 

In the process I had managed 
to save the historic Elsternwick 
Post Office and become involved 

fair share of the rate dollar for 
west ward, active preservation 
of Caulfield's unique heritage, 
trenchant resistance to detri­
mental multi-residential devel­
opment and being responsive 
to the wishes of the residents 
and ratepayers in west ward 
particularly about the Koornang 
Park recreation and aquatic 
centre proposal and closure of 
the Recreation Centre in Maple 
Street. 

It is also my position that rates 

South ward needs services 
which are responsive to the 
changing needs of our residents. 

My priorities are to: 
- see that full and proper consul­
tation with residents is under­
taken at all times 
- ensure effective financial 
managment and containment of 
rates 
- maintain and improve existing 
community services 
With the retirement of its sitting 

councillor, south ward now has 

tres, parks and gardens critical 
for the future of our community. 

At the same time we must 
understand that the times are 
tough and that the ratepayers 
can not be expected to bear the 
burden, Council must be seen to 
be prudent managers and pro­
vide services in the most effi­
cient way possible. 

Danielle firmly believes that 
Council must pride itself on a 
community consultation 
processs. "My promise to the 

in the founding of Caulfield's 
University of the Third Age, to 
cater for people in retirement. 
So again I departed from Coun­

cil thinking my job was done. But 
again another challenge is ahead. 
Now we find the government 
trying to ram more units into 
Caulfield, more people, more 
motor cars. Under this policy 
(called VicCode 2) over-devel­
opment will surely destroy the 
whole character of Caulfield. 

not increase beyond the CPI as 
I am acutely aware that in west 
ward the recession has caused 
genuine hardship and suffering, 
particularly among the elderly. 

Further I will work vigorously to 
ensure that the crisis in available 
child care, the adequate provi­
sion of family, youth and aged 
services and maintenance of 
neighbourhood parks be man­
aged through balanced munici­
pal programs. 

the opportunity to support a resi­
dent's candidate who will work to 
ensure that resident's needs are 
not ignored. 

Electing John Storey will give 
Council the new direction we 
need. 

south ward ratepayers if elected 
is to be available to all residents 
to havetheirvoice heard in Coun­
cil." 

I believe my experience as a 
business women and relative 
youth in the issues that concern 
all residents of south ward will 
provide me with the energy and 
vigor to work towards the needs 
of all Caulfield. 

Guess who is to pay for all the 
extra Council facilities needed? 
You, the ratepayer of course. 
But you don't want that. I don't 
want that. 

As your new councillor, I will 
take this fight to preserve the 
character of Caulfield and the 
value of your home as far as the 
steps of Parliament if necessary, 
even to the Ministers office. 

This fight for Caulfield's future 
is one we cannot afford to lose. 



COMMUNITY 
N E W S 

- --~---- ---------

Caulfield Contact~ election special 
POLLING PLACES: 

NORTHWARD 

CANDIDATES 

GOLD Nicholas 
SEGAL Ronald 
ORGILL Christopher 

I POLLING PLACES I 
Q) St Stephen's Church 

Hall, 158 Balaclava Rd, 
Caulfield North. * 

@ Scout Hall, 702 lnkerman 
Rd, Caulfield North. 

C, 
z 
0 
0:: 
0::0 

INKERMAN RD oo:: 

@ Church Hall, 3 Neerim 
Rd ( cnr Barn bra Rd), 
Caulfield. E­m 
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CD @ City Hall, cnr Glen Eira 
and Hawthorn Ads, 
Caulfield. * 
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WESTWARD 

CANDIDATES 

KNIGHT Peter 
WELSH Heather 

I POLLING PLACES I 
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Ripponlea Primary School, 
Carrington Gve, East St Kilda. * 
Elsternwick Church Hall, 64-
68 Orrong Rd, Elsternwick. 
Uniting Church Hall, cnr 
Kooyong Rd and Jupiter St, 
Caulfield South. * 
City Hall, cnr Glen Eira and 
Hawthorn Ads, Caulfield. * 
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SOUTHWARD 

CANDIDATES 

STOREY John 
HASTINGS Danielle 
DUNSTAN Don 

CD 
® 

G) 

® 

I POLLING PLACES I 
Caulfield Recreation Centre, 
Maple St, Caulfield South. * 
Caulfield South Primary 
School, Bundeera Rd, 
Caulfield South. 
Ormond Church Hall, cnr 
Walsh St and Lillimur Rd, 
Ormond.* 
City Hall, cnr Glen Eira and 
Hawthorn Ads, Caulfield. * 
Glen Huntly Primary School, 
cnr Grange Rd and Garden 
Ave Glen Huntly. * 



HEALTH 
W I S E 

Award winning careers program 
launches into education system 

Above: Heart Health Active Achiever's Peta Whitford. 
FOR the third year running, the 
Heart Health Active Achievers 
will be visiting secondary school 
girls with a message about ca­
reers associated with sport and 
recreation. 

Winner of a top award in the 
1993 Prime Ministerials Women 
and Sport Awards (the project 
also won a special commenda­
tion in 1992), Heart Health Ac­
tive Achievers aims to increase 
the number of women involved 
in careers in sport and recrea­
tion, with the long term aim of 
increasing the status of wom­
en's sporting achievements. 

A panel of role model speak­
ers, known as Active Achievers, 
are currently visiting government 
and non-government schools in 
the Melbourne metropolitan area. 

Some 54 schools and 3000 girls 
in years 10-12 will be exposed to 
the project. 

The Active Achievers are all 
successful women with estab­
lished careers in sport and rec­
reation who pass on first hand 
knowledge of the types of career 
opportunities available to the girls. 

They have achieved this suc­
cess without having to be physi­
cally accomplished sports 
achievers. This is the message 
which the Heart Health Active 
Achievers projects seeks to 
emphasise. 

Project coordinator, Peta 
Whitford, said "Along with high­
lighting career opportunities, we 
also talk about having a healthy 
lifestyle and how this relates to 
being involved in careers in sport 

and recreation. Hopefully, more 
women will enjoy rewarding ca­
reers in this dynamic industry 
and in the long term this should 
lead to increased participation 
by girls and women in sport." 

Approximately 6000 students 
have been involved in the project 
so far, with two very successful 
campaigns in 1991 and 1992. 

"We had a brilliant response to 
the project in 1991 and 1992 and 
the 1993 program was booked 
out within days," said Ms 
Whitford. 

"We are finding that many girls 
are unaware of the opportunities 
available in sport and recreation 
(one of Australia's fastest grow­
ing industries) and we hope that 
our messages will show that girls 
can "think beyond" and realise 
that they don't need to be a 
performing star to really be suc­
cessful in this field," Ms Whitford 
added. 

The Heart Health Active 
Achievers project is once again 
proudly sponsored by Vic Health 
through the National Heart Foun­
dation (NHF). NHF Health Pro­
motions Coordinator, Patrice 
Higgins, said "The Active Achiev­
ers project has provided us with 
a unique opportunity to promote 
to young women our healthy life­
style message of eating a healthy 
diet, enjoying regular exercise 
and being smoke free." 

Alfred ladies auxiliary avvarded 

Above: New Ormond Auxiliary for the Alfred Hospital members 
were recipients of awards at the Caulfield Community Services 
Recognition Night. From (1-r), Peg Swan, Ettl Jack, EveUne 
Moir, Norma Casman, Merle ·smith, Joyce WIison. 

Did you know ••• 
Heart disease claims the life of 
one Australian every 10 minutes. 
Help us cut the death rate through 
resiarcb, education and community 
programs. 
By making a bequest to the Heart 
Foundation in your will, you can help 
continue the fight against Australia's 
No.1 killer. 
Askyourlegaladviser 
r or assistance. Puta 

in your will 
Heart Foundation 

GPO Box 9966 in your capital city 

APPROXIMATELY 140 volun­
tary workers were given recogni­
tion at Caulfield Council's annual 
community services recognition 
night held recently. 

Each year, Caulfield Council 
organises a special award night 
to recognise and publicly thank 
the many volunteers for their 
continued dedication to helping 
the local community. 

Caulfield Mayor, Cr Ed Biggs 
individually thanked each recipi­
ent and presented them with a 
badge and certificate. 

-YOUNG ACHIEVER AWAWS 
SI0,000 In Commonwulth &nlcgr.antstobc won 

[llu., • N....., l\d.., TI hoichb.xk. 
Th<r< • ., KVm Awatd Clll<gon<s lnduclh,g; 

Th, Mxre 10 
Communky Scivic< Award 

The Melbourn< w .... 
Envlronmcn1 Awa,d 

fur ufl ... -.J nrnntn."llkm fomu .u..J " ""c mluthl.MkHl 
(ntM.-1 the Vc~mg /\, lucvc-t /\w.ut.b uHtu: on 

(03) 878 0411. 
Nomuwions clo,o: 1 <t Sq,tcmbcr 1993. 

Health briefs ... Health briefs ... 

DIETICIANS from the Caulfield 
Community Care Centre are of­
fering the Supermarket Shop for 
Health - a two-session informa­
tion program for people who 
would like to learn more about 
label reading, budgeting and 
making healthy food choices. 

This program will be held on 
Wednesday, July 28 and August 
4 from 1-3pm at a cost of $15. 

Anyone interested in attend­
ing this course, should contact 
the Caulfield Community Care 
Centre, on 523 6666 during busi­
ness hours. Bookings are es­
sential. 

*** 

tied dietiticians and physiothera­
pists atthe Caulfield Community 
Care Centre. 

This extensive eight week pro­
gram has no gimmicks and there 
are no special products to buy -
it is enjoyable and information is 
given that participants need to 
make long term changes for 
health and fitness. 

The next program starts on 
Tuesday. August 3, 1993, 6pm 
atthe Caulfield Community Care 
Centre, 240 Kooyong Rd, 
Caulfield. 

Anyone interested in attend­
ing this program should contact 
the Centre on 523 6666. Book-

JOIN the Healthy Weight and ings for this program are also 
Lifestyle program run by quali- essential. 

Sunsrnart vvarning 
for vvinter holidays 
THE Anti-Cancer Council's 
Sunsmart Campaign Manager, 
Craig Sinclair has issued a warn­
ing to snow skiers and holiday 
makers heading north that the 
sun at this time of year in the ski 
slopes and Queensland can be 
as harmful as it is on a typical 
Melbourne Summer day. 

"Most people have had very 
limited exposure to the sun dur­
ing the last couple of months and 
are unprepared for the higher 
UV levels that will burn them 
quickly. Research has linked 
sunburn with an increased risk 
of developing skin cancer," said 
Mr Sinclair. 
UV levels are particularly harm­

ful at the snow because snow 
reflects 90% of UV radiation. 
Thinner air at higher altitudes on 
the mountain tops also contrib­
utes to a greater risk of sunburn. 

A study conducted by the Anti­
Cancer Council of Victoria found 
that around one third of people 
who holiday in northern Queens­
land in winter were sunburnt. UV 

levels are currently around three 
times higher in northern Queens­
land than they are in Melbourne. 

"Our research shows that most 
people know what to do to pro­
tect themselves in the middle of 
summer, but many people do 
not associate those same pro­
tection strategies with their mid­
winter holiday," Mr Sinclair said. 

School holidays are a high risk 
time for children to get sunburnt. 
A child's skin is more sensitive 
than an adult's and should be 
protected with clothing, sun­
glasses or goggles, a hat and a 
water-resistant broad-spectrum 
15+ sunscreen. 

Two out of three Australians 
develop skin cancer in their life­
time and research indicates that 
over exposure to the sun in child­
hood, increases the risk of skin 
cancer later in life. 

e INFORMATION IN THIS 
ARTICLE SUPPLIED BY THE 
ANTI-CANCER COUNCIL OF 

VICTORIA. 

Deadline for the 
August 16 issue is 

July30 
Have you recently 

moved to Caulfield? 
If so, contact the Council's Community 
Relations department 
on 524 3259 

for a copy of our 

New Resident Kit 

which includes the 
1993 Resource Guide. 
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HEALTH 
W I S E 

Diabetes and the International Diabetes Institute, Caulfield 

FIVE hundred thousand Aus­
tralians havediabetesand half 
of these aren't aware of it. 

Most of us know of some­
one who has diabetes, but 
few of us know that diabetes 
is one of the major causes of 
death In Australia. 

motion for Non-Communicable 
Disease Control. 

The Institute encourages a 
healthy .and positive approach to 
life in the prevention and treat­
ment of diabetes. it does this by 
promoting healthy eating and 
regular exercise (try to get 30 

PLEASE LEAVE YOUR 
UNNEEDED (and UNUSED I) 

INSULIN · 
HERE 

SPECIAL FEATURE 
other locations throughout Victo­
ria. These aim to ensure that the 
many improvements in diabetes 
education and care reach increas­
ing numbers of people who have 
diabetes. 

A patient support group, the 
Diabetes Support Association 

Above: From (1-r) Ron Raab, International Diabetes lnstitute's Coordinator of the Insulin and 
Diabetes Supplies Donation Program, and Lesley Anderson, Executive Assistant, examining 
donated insulin supplies received from around Australia. 

What is diabetes? 
Diabetes is a condition where 
the level of sugar in the blood is 
higher than it should be. It oc­
curs through an inability to pro­
duce or respond to insulin - the 
hormone produced in the pan­
creas which enables cells to use 
sugar in the form of glucose -
which is an essential fuel tor the 
body. 

There are two types of diabe­
tes: 
• Insulin dependent - having 
onset in children, young people 
andsomeolderpeople. This form 
of diabetes is controlled through 
use of a life long program of 
insulin injections. 
• Non-insulin dependent- {the 
most common type of diabetes) 
makes up 85% of all cases, 
mainly affecting people who are 
usually over 35 and over weight. 
Also referred to as adult-onset 
diabetes it increases with age -
12% of people over 65 have the 
condition. As well as having a 
hereditary component, adult on­
set diabetes is related to lifestyle 
factors including diet and lack of 
exercise. It is controlled through 
diet and exercise and sometimes 
tablets or insulin injections. 
The International 
Diabetes Institute 
The International Diabetes Insti­
tute, 260 Kooyong Rd, Caulfield 
is a recognised leader in the 
study of diabetes and is classi­
fied as a World Health Organisa­
tion {WHO) Collaborating Cen­
tre for Diabetes and Health Pro-

minutes exercise at least three 
times a week). Walking is an 
ideal form of exercise. 

In its 17 year operation, staff at 
the Institute have implemented 
many new initiatives, including 
an insulin donation program to 
countries in urgent need and a 
self-monitoring of blood glucose 
program. The Institute employs 
many diabetes nurse educators, 
dieticians and health profession­
als who offer integrated diabe­
tes and care services to nearly 
5000 clients. 

Practical research programs 
include the development of new 
drugs both for the treatment of 
diabetes itself and its complica­
tions. Other research programs 
include a major American Gov­
ernment funded grant, investi­
gating the alarming rates of dia­
betes in the Asian-Pacific/Indian 
Ocean areas. The Institute has 
undertaken this project for over 
17 years. 

Its research work at Monash 
University into the early detec­
tion and ultimate prevention of 
insulin dependent diabetes has 
made a major advance in the 
development of a test that can 
predict this form of diabetes up 
to 1 0 years before actual symp­
toms. A significant part of this 
work is supported by donations. 

The Institute has a major pro­
gram of "educating the educa­
tors". Health care professional 
and general practitioner courses 
are run several times during the 
year, both at the Institute and at 
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(DSA), operates from the Insti­
tute and produces a regular news­
letter, guest lectures and also 
helps to raise funds for the Insti­
tute program. Information about 
the DSA can be obtained by writ­
ing to: DSA, P O Box 223, 
Caulfield South 3162. 
The Institute runs major $2 ticket 

raffles with the next one due to be 
run later this year. Anyone wish­
ing to purchase tickets or take a 
book to sell on the lnstitute's be­
half, should contact the Institute 
on 523 0044. 

The Institute employs over 55 
staff and receives the majority of 
its funding from non-Government 
sources including donations and 
other fundraising activities. The 
Diabetes Op Shop at 798 Glen 
Huntly Rd also raises money for 
the Institute and help is always 
welcome, as are donations of 
items tor sale. 

For the past three years the 
Institute has recieved funding 
from the Vic Health Promotion 
Foundation to promote diabetes 
prevention messages at sport and 
art events. The theme, "Be Dia­
betes Wise - Healthy Food and 
Exercise" , applies to adult-on­
setdiabetes, which, as mentioned 
earlier, is the major form of diabe­
tes. 
Saving unused insulin 
supplies insulin for 
nations in urgent need. 
Since 1986, the International Dia­
betes Institute has conducted a 
program supplying insulin, sy­
ringes and blood glucose test 

r--------------------, 
I Checklist for Diabetes 
I Give this quick checklist to your family and friends to 
: assess whether they need to be tested for diabetes. 
Tick the box if the answer is 'Yes'. 
Question 1 
Have you had any of the following symptoms on a 
regular basis? 
• very thirsty 
• frequent urination during 

□ 
□ 
□ 
□ 

the day or night 
• unexplained weight loss 
• blurred vision 
• extreme tiredness 
Question 2 
Are you over 50 years of age? 
Question 3 

□ 
□ 

Are you overweight? 
Question 4 

□ 
Do you belong to a group that has a high 
risk of diabetes. For example, Aboriginal, 
Polynesian, Indian, Maltese? 
Question 5 □ 
Does anybody closely related to you 
(by blood) have diabetes? 
Question 6 (for women) 
Have any of your children had a birth 
weight of 4.5kg or more? 

□ 

□ SCORE 
(Number of ticks or 'Yes' answers) 
If your score is 2 or more, you are at risk of, or may 
already have diabetes. See your local doctor for a 
blood sugar test soon. □ 

Take a step towards good health. 

L--------------------~ 
stripscontinuallyto nations where 
people are dying because they 
cannot obtain insulin and other 
diabetes supplies needed to sur­
vive. 
The Institute collects these items 
from retail pharmacies, hospital 

. pharmacies and patients from 
around Australia. They are 
sorted, stored and dispatched 
from the Institute and then sent 
to adults and children desper­
ately needing, particularly the 
insulin, to survive, in countries in 
Asia, Africa and Eastern Europe. 

The program is a real winner 
according to the lnstitute's pub­
lic relations manager and coor­
dinator of the insulin and essen­
tial diabetes supplies donation 
program Mr Ron Raab, 8 .Ec. "I 
have met with some of the chil­
dren who receive the insulin and 
I can testify to how it has changed 
the lives of teenagers, from ones 
of despair and imminent death to 
near normal teenage lives." 
Shopping at the 
Institute 
Run solely by volunteers, the 
lnstitute's "One Stop Shop", also 
located at 260 Kooyong Rd, 
Caulfield offers a range of healthy 
food, healthy lifestyle items, 
cookbooks and diabetes sup­
plies for sale to diabetics. 

In addition to the "One Stop 
Shop" and conveniently located 
across the corridor is the Na­
tional Diabetic Supply Scheme 
agency (NOSS). 

Government subsidised items 
available from the NOSS agency 
include: syringes, needles for in­
sulin pens and urine and blood 
glucose monitoring strips. All 
other supplies not government 
subsidised such as: meters and 
finger pricking lancets are ob­
tainable from the "One Stop 
Shop". 

Syringes and test strips are far 
cheaper if purchased through 
the NOSS agency as opposed to 
your local chemist. 
Have you or a 
member of your 
family got Diabetes 
and are not aware of 
it? 
The Institute has developed the 
above questionnaire to assess 
whether people should have a 
formal blood test for diabetes. 

For further information about 
Diabetes, contact Ron Raab at 
the Institute on 523 0044 or stop 
by the Institute, 260 Kooyong 
Rd, Caulfield. 

- -------... 

J 



A R T S 
FOCUS 

Form figure fragment J u I i e 
Goodwin 
'paintings 

An exhibition of paintings, drawings, sculpture, print and ceramics. 
NATURE is the unique realm ists. Diverse mediums callee- However, the strength of imagery Fletcher. Works include paint-
from which art feeds. Not only is tively draw on inspiration from has produced a cohesive exhibi- ings, drawings, sculpture, prints 
it what is visible to the eye, but it the external world of nature and tion entitled Form Figure Frag- and ceramics. 
also shows the inner images of existence as well as the internal ment. This exhibition will run from 
thesoul - theimagesontheback world of reason, feeling and im- This show will feature works August 14-29, 1993 at the 
side of the eyes. agination. by Dee Waterhouse, Jill Symes, Caulfield Arts Complex, cnr Glen 

This is an appropriate state- Each artist has developed a Carolyn Roberts, Chris Rowe, Eira and Hawthorn Rds, 
ment with which to introduce a very personal manner of inter- Lisa O'Keefe and Jennifer Caulfield. 
collaborativeexhibitionofsixart- pretation and expression . Below: Moth and Lesser Grebe, mixed media on paper, Dee 
Below: Song, clay figure by JIii Symes. Waterhouse. 

World renowned clarinettist to 
perform at Caulfield 
CAULFIELD Concerts 1993, 
welcomes outstanding interna­
t ional clarinettist, Reiner 
Hogerheijde to Caulfield City Hall 
Auditorium on Sunday, August 
22, 3pm. 

Reiner will appear as guest 
artist with the well known Aus­
tralian-based chamber group 
Ensemble I led by Sprios Rantos. 
This is in fact a return visit to 
Caulfield for the Dutch clarinet­
tist. Two years ago he and En­
semble I gave a memorable con­
cert celebrating the works of 
Mozart. 

Caulfield Arts Complex staff 
are delighted that Reinier and 
Ensemble I have once again 
chosen to visit the Arts Complex 
on their Australian tour. Well 

Above: Musicians Spiros Rantos and Bracht Titles. 
known local cellist, Henry Wenig works by Khachaturian, Julian 
will be part of the Ensemble for Yu and Brahms. 
the day along with Robert Harris, For bookings and further infor-
viola and Brachi Tilles, piano. mation, contact the Caulfield Arts 

The program will also include Complex on 524 3287. 

Magenta 
Mirth 

&Myth 
Lynne Pearson 
EXHIBITION 

at the Caulfield Arts Complex until Thursday, July 22, 1993 

A series of sculptures exploring mysteries of the past and memories of the future. 

Above: Mischief, Julie 
Goodwin, 1993. 
AN exhibition of paintings by 
Julie Goodwin will be held at 
the Caulfield Arts Complex, 
cnr Glen Eira and Hawthorn 
Ads, Caulfield until August 5, 
1993. 

The images in this exhibition 
titled 'Paintings' are symbolic 
of Julie's own childhood. The 
natural disorder of the envi­
ronment frees the imagination 
to interpret at will. 

For further details about this 
exhibition, contact the Caulfield 
Arts Complex on 524 3287. 
Gallery Hours: Monday 
10am-5pm, Tuesday 10am-
7pm , Wednesday-Friday 
1 0am-5pm, weekends 1-5pm. 

Caulfield Festival 
6th annual short story 

competition ... 

A prize of $500 will be awarded to the 
winner of this competition. 

• Closing date tor entry is Friday, September 3, 1993. 
• Only previously unpublished stories which have not been 

prize winners in other competitions to be submitted. 
• Manuscripts must be typed and double spaced with a 

maximum length of 5000 words. 
• Manuscripts will not be returned but copyright will remain with 

the author. 
• Manuscripts must not have author's name on. 

• The winner will be notified and then announced in the 
Fellowship of Australian Writers Magazine. 

Judges for this competition are: 
Garry Disher, Jim Badger and Lola Stewart (1992 winner). 

No correspondence will be entered into wfth regard to the result. 

HOW TO ENTER: 
No form is necessary. Just write your name, address and 

telephone number on a separate sheet and send your story and 
sheet to 

Caulfield Festival Short Story Competition 
PO Box SOO 

Caulfield South 3162. 
Any further information can be obtained from Catherine Cooper 

on 524 3406. Entries will be accepted between July 19 and 
September 3, 1993. 
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rREcREATION 
& LEISURE 

Nevv keep fit class for over 50s 

Above: The very popular Over 50s exercise class held at the Caulfield Recreation Centre. 
CAUL FI ELD residents have has just commenced will be held cated in Maple St, Caulfield. For 
found that being over 50 is no on Wednesdays, 10.30am and further information regarding this 
handicap when you want to keep will consist of both standing and class or if you wish to obtain a 
fit. floor based exercises, stretch- copy of Caulfield's new Over 50s 

With the success of the City of ing and relaxation that will corn- Fitness Program in Caulfieldbro-
Caulfield fitness classes in the binetoencourageabettersense chure, contact Cheryl Kennedy 
Carnegie area and at the of well being. on 524 3367. 
Caulfield Recreation Centre an- This is a great opportunity to 
other class for the fit active will take part in a class that aims to 
be introduced at the Recreation improve your fitness in a fun and 
Centre. social atmosphere. 

This hour long class, which The Recreation Centre is lo-

Great things to do after school 

Above: After school archery activity. 
THE Caulfield Recreation Cen- football, archery, orienteering, 
tre has three fantastic ideas for softball,cricket,gymnasticsand 
children to do after school. much more. This sports club is 
KIDSTUFF is the amazing kids not only educational but also 

club that meets every Tuesday lots of fun. 
afternoon. Participants are in- Children can also utilise the 
volved in a number of exciting Centre's fantastic trampoline 
activities such as trampolining, room on Fridays and Satur-
archery, sports, games and spe- days rolling up to 'Tramp Fun'. 
cial events. Each week is unique For only $3 you can bounce 
and guaranteed to be fun. away for up to an hour. A 

The Recreation Centre also supervisor is always present to 
hosts its own children's sporting offer assistance or coaching 
club. This is an ideal activity for should either be required. 
sports minded children who like To find out more information 
to play a variety of sports rather about these or any other 
thanjustoneortwo. Each week, Caulfield Recreation Centre 
participants enjoy exciting ac- programs, contact Bruce, 
tivities such as basketball, Caroline or Maria on 524 3288. 
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Below: Caulfield Council's 
effervescent recreation officer 
for older adults, Cheryl 
Kennedy. 

Any big news, 
important 
events or 
sporting 

superstars? 
If so, send your news & 

photos to: 
Caulfield Contact, 

P O Box 42, Caulfield 
South, 3162. 

l=I•M•El•l•WEl;J 
MURRUMBEENA Park Bowls 
Club's ladies' 35th annual meet­
ing was held in the club rooms 
recently. Membership 88, plus 
three life members. 

The following office bearers 
were duly elected for season 
1993-94. Joan Gant, president, 
Maisie Mills, immediate past 
president, Anita Steen, senior 
vice president, Monica Hamil­
ton, junior vice president, Aileen 
Coleman, honorary secretary, 
Alison Pearce, assistant secre­
tary, Brenda Brockley, honorary 
treasurer and Ruth Shorter, 
press correspondent. 

The Mens' annual general 
meeting was also recently held 
and the following office bearers 
were nominated: AJ Thompson, 
president, HA Gamble, immedi­
ate past president, K Jacka and 
A Kerrison, vice presidents, J J 
Gilbert, secretary, S Rich, as­
sistant, K Watkins, honorary 
treasurer and Hazel Fletcher, 
bowls secretary. 

The bowling season for 1992-
93 was highlighted by the mens' 
second side winning the pen­
nant in Division five and the third 
side winning through to the semi­
final of Division six before bowl­
ing out. Both sides will be pro­
moted a Division in season 1993/ 
94. 
Winter activities are in full swing 

with solo, carpet bias bowls, 
theatre luncheons, pokie bus 
trips to Corowa and Mildura, fort­
nightly night crazy whist and 
monthly night dancing. 
CAULFIELD South Bowls 
Club Inc. wishes to extend con­
gratulations to president Evan 
Stafford on his election as a life 
member of the club. President 
Evan is serving his second con­
secutive year in office. Ladies 
section president for 1993/94 is 
Kath Robinson. Kath has served 
as secretary for eight years and 
a term as vice president. 

Members were recently sad­
dened by the death of Muriel 
Paxton and Agnes White, both 
passed away after suffering long 
illnesses. Agnes had worked 
some 36 years in the Caulfield 
Voluntary Helpers' shop. Both 
ladies were strong bowlers and 
staunch club members who will 
be sadly missed. 

A very successful card lunch­
eon was held recently and due to 
its popularity, another is planned 
for August 19. Visitors are most 
welcome. 
Card afternoons are held every 

fortnight at the clubrooms in 
Princes Park. For further infor­
mation, call Kay Bond, on 534 
5510. 
CAULFIELD Park Bowling 

Club has introduced a monthly 
nominated two bowl triples 
games for men bE;?ginning Mon­
day, September 6 and continu­
ing on the first Monday of each 
month thereafter (except Janu­
ary). Games start 10.30am, three 
games of 16 ends. BYO lunch. 
Afternoon tea provided. Entry 
$15 per team with total prize 
money to the value of $240. As 
there is a limited number of rinks, 
interested parties should book 
early. Contact H Phillip on 822 
7068 (b/h), 885 5450 (a/h). 

A nominated mixed triples 
competition will be conducted on 
every fourth Wednesday, com­
mencing September 22. BYO 
lunch. All clubs welcome. Con­
tact H Phillip as above for further 
details. 

Caulfield Park had its AGM 
and elected the following mem­
bers to its committee: 
Board of Directors - Sam 
Rubenstein, chairman, Albert 
Krantz, deputy chairman, Nathan 
Goldrich, honorary secretary, 
Joan Krantz, ladies president, 
Esther Phillip, ladies vice presi­
dent, Corrine Bader, ladies sec­
retary, Michael Snider, mens 
president, Lewis Woolf, mens 
vice president, David Wise, mens 
secretary. 
ELSTERNWICK District Bowl­
ing Club Inc. members would 
like to congratulate and wish new 
incoming president Mr Wally Lee 
a very happy and successful 
year. They also· wish to con­
gratulate president Marjorie 
Peace who has the honor for 
another season. 

The club has vacancies for 
outdoor bowls in the coming sea­
son which begins in September 
1993 for men and lady bowlers. 
New members are welcome, free 
coaching is available. Phone 523 
9005 for further details. 

Those looking for something 
to do during the winter months 
are welcome to attend any of 
these events: 
August 12, 11 am - solo, $4 per 
head, includes lunch, afternoon 
tea and door prize. Contact 
Thelma Marcakis on 528 2715 
or Val Sykes on 570 1346. 
August 14, 1 pm - solo, $2 per 
head, includes afternoon tea and 
door prize. Contact Nell Schier 
on 571 1775 or Norma Ward on 
523 5308. 
August 1 and 15, 1.30pm - in­
door bowls, $2 per head, in­
cludes afternoon tea. 
Every Tuesday, 1 pm - indoor 
bowls, $1 per head, includes af­
ternoon tea. Contact Nell Schier 
on 571 1775 or Norma Ward on 
523 5308. 

Caulfield Community Bus Service needs volunteers to assist 
passengers. A small amount of your time enables many older, 

- isolated people to enjoy an outing or shopping 
- , trip. If you can help, please contact Kim Fisher, 

c Mondays or Wednesdays on 524 3314. 

., 
I 
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C L A S S I F I E D S 

AROMATHERAPY 
HEAD MASSAGE & 

CREAM BATHS 

GARDENING LAWNM NG LOCKSMITH PAINTER TYPING SERVICES 

"All l)f"'' ul ~~)' 001 LOCKSMITH 
FABULOUS new treatment 
French Aromathefapy com­
bined with Asian head mas­
sage-releases tension, thera­
peutic, cleanses scalp, stimu­
lates healthy hair. Exclusive 
to Lias's Salon (formerly 
Penelope's). Quote this ad 
for 20% off, 239 Hawthorn 
Rd, Caulfield. Ph: 532 9233. 

ELSTERNWICK Tree & 
Rubbish removal. 15 yrs ex­
perience working for Council 
parks & gardens. Fully qualif. 
Ph: 555 0675, 5372662. 

Jiml: 
Mowing 

Master Painter 
lnt./Ext. Painting 

General repairs. Tiling. 
Wallpapering. Smoke 

alarms. Locks fitted. 20 yrs 
exp. Guarantee pensions 
rates. lmmed. start. Free 
Quotes Ph: 571 9904. 

Tel./ Fax. 
803 2498 

I 
GATES 

STEEL gate frames made to 
order. Also repairs to domes­
tic gates. Ph: 569 7549 or 
Pager 016 375 621. 

Most Jobs Same 
Day 

Gardening. rubbish, 
landscaping, gutters, trees. 

F & R PAYNE & SON PTY LTD 
120 GARDENVALE ROAD. GARDE!'. VALE 

Phone: 596 5221 Fa~: 596 7245 A/H: 570 2032. 

FOR ALL TYPING NEEDS. and 
FAST SECFETT:RIAL SERVICES 

&ill L.ituia 

ART CLASSES HAIRDRESSING 

131 546 
any 1,me 

Insurance cover 
748 6117 A,"H CARNEGIE 
534 7416 AH CAULFIELO 

MASSAGE THERAPY T.V. SERVICE 

ART classes for children in 
artists studio. Phone Anne, 
571 2483. 

OLD and new -borrowed and 
blue. 0/dstyle roller sets for 
long lasting perms. Newstyle 
wet looks to look younger 
Borrowed styles from Lady 
D1 Blue rinses for a stately 
look. You come first at Lia's 
Salon Quote ad for 20% off 
239 Hawthorn Rd, Caulfield. 
Ph: 5329233 

598 2120 AH CAULFIELD STH 
527 8037 AIH ELSTEANWICK 

FEELING sore, stiff, tired or 
stressed after a hard days 
work, or preparing for your 
favourite sports event? 
Phone Bnan on 568 6961 for 
therapeutic relaxation and 
sports massage 

FOR ADVERTISING 
ENQUIRIES PHONE 

524 3258 PSYCHOLOGIST T.VSIRVICE 

PAVING 
MASSAGE 

BOOKKEEPING 

LESLEY Binks 
Counselling psychologist. 
Practical helpw1th 

Quick service and rl.'pa,rs 
• Colour TV & V 1d~'O 

• Stereo, H1 Fi 
• Cas~•tte • R,1d •<• 

Small Business Bookkeep­
ing Prof/computerised/Very 
cheap. 568 4292 until 
10.30pm. 

DISCOVER the magic of 
renexology and how well good 
feet can help you feel 
C M. I.I R reflexolog1st. 
Phone 523 0003. 

Advertising works in 
Caulfield Contact, 

ph: 524 3258. 

IMPROVE your property 
value with brick paved drive­
ways. entertainment areas 
etc. For a free quote. call 528 
9258. 018 372 859, also 
backhoe available. 

• stress and anxiety 
• personal issues 
• career advice 
• relationships 
• life skills 
Phone 563 6499. 

FREE QUOTES 
Telephone 
527 2136 
ALL HOURS 

ontact Diary ... Contact Diary ... Contact Diary 
CLASSES 
Caulfield Adult Literacy 
Group offers positions for 
longer term migrants, beginner 
and advanced levels. Cost $1 0 
per term. For further informa­
tion, call Janece on 532 8319. 

Adult Cycllng Program -
1993 will present a course for 
adults, beginners and older 
adults as an alternative to Jog­
ging. Commencing Thursday, 
August 5, 7 .30pm atthe Caulfield 
Arts Complex theatrette. Five 
sessions will cover such items 
as Health, fitness, safety, the 
law, selecting and maintenance 
of your cycle, safe riding skills 
and touring. Cost $20 (conces­
sions apply}. For booking and 
information, phone Harry Clarke 
on 528 4097. A limit of 20 peo­
ple applies. 

ENTERTAINMENT 
Music Lover's Society will 
present a recital on Saturday, 
July 31, commencing 8pm at 
St Paul's Church Hall , 
Dandenong Rd, Malvern (oppo­
site Glenferrie Rd). The recital 
will be given by Sharon 
Kempton-Soprano and Siro 
Battagl i n - p i an i s t, Elvira 
Kirkbridge-Violin, and Adam 
Merange-Cello. Admission $8 
adults, $6 students and pen­
sioners, $3 children and $17 for 
a family ticket. New members 
welcome.For enquiries, call 
571 0850. 

GARAGE SALE 
5th Caulfield Scout Group 
Garage Sale would be appre­
ciative of any unwanted articles 

for their garage sale in July. 
Funds raised go towards send­
ing scouts to the next Jamboree 
in Perth. For pick-up, please 
phone 571 2816 . There will 
also be a garage sale on Fri­
day, August 6, 7-9.30pm and 
Saturday, August 7, 8.30am-
2pm. 

Caulfield Group of the Nurs­
ing Mothers Association of 
Australia will hold its next 
monthly night meeting on Tues­
day, August 17, 8pm at 2 Poplar 
St, Carnegie. Topic-"Childrens 
feet, "presented by a physi­
otherapist. For further informa­
tion, phone 569 7153.The nex1 
coffee morning will be on Tues­
day , August 10, 1 0am at 
Malvolio St, GlenHuntly. For 
further enquiries, please phone 
Rebecca on 571 4921. 

GARDEN TOUR 
Rippon Lea will provide visi­
tors with free guide maps from 
Monday, July 25 to Sunday, 
August 1, 192 Hotham St, El­
sternwick, to enjoy the specially 
developed self-guided tree trails 
for the historic garden. Trail will 
take in the oldest species of the 
tree known to man (Gingko 
biloba}, food trees such as 
Macadamia nut and Carob trees 
as well as unusual oaks, elms 
and willow trees. Admission $7 
Adults, $3.50 Children (over 5), 
$4.50 Concessions, $16.50 
Family entry pass, Free of 
charge National Trust Members. 
For enquiries, contact Richard 
Heathcote or Amanda Webb on 
523 6095. 

GARDEN OF EDEN -
complete garden & home maintenance at competitive prices 

• landscaping & design • instant turf & seeded lawn • general 
gardening & weeding • pruning & tree lopping • fernery & 
pergola construction • gutter clearing & window cleaning • brick 
paving • fertilizing, top dressing, composting • all types of 
sprinkler systems fitted • general handyman services. 
Be assured of thorough, prompt and integral service from 

Barry at the Garden of Eden phone 336 1063. 

MEETINGS 
Caulfield Bicycle Users 
Group meet on the fourth Tues­
day of each month at 8pm at the 
GlenHuntly Neighbourhood 
House , 1213 GlenHuntly Rd, 
GlenHuntly. This group also of­
fers a family fun ride on the 
fourth Sunday of each month. 
They meet at 9am at Caulfield 
Station (Railway Ave exit} for an 
easy mystery ride. For further 
details, contact Ursula Fiek on 
578 9805. 

Caulfield Heritage Watch 
Group meets on the last Mon­
day of each month (except De­
cember & January} in the meet­
ing room, Caulfield City Hall. 
For enquiries, phone Cr David 
Spencer on 568 5073 or Larry 
Hill on 528 4505. 

Oaks Toastmasters meet 
on the first and third Wednes­
day evening of each month to 
develop their communication 
skills . The atmosphere is 
friendly. All welcome. For fur­
ther details, please phone 
853 6180. 

New Ormond Auxiliary for the 
Alfred Hospital will next meet 
in the Uniting Church Hall, 
cnrNorth and Booran Rds, 
Ormond. Money raised is for 
hospital equipment. New mem-

ber most welcome. For enquir­
ies. phone Eveline Moir on 
578 1721. 

Caulfield Branch of the Victo­
rian Gas Association will hold 
its next meeting on Tuesday, 
July 27, 1.30pm in the commit­
tee room, Caulfield City Hall. 
Mrs Walker will speak and dis­
play her jewelled and painted 
eggs. New members welcome. 
For enquiries, phone Myra 
Murdoch on 557 2254. Annual 
subscription $2. 

Caulfield Self Help Group of 
the Arthritis Foundation Vic­
toria will meet on Monday, July 
26, 10.15 am at 259 Kooyong 
Rd ,Elsternwick. Visitors wel­
come. For enquiries, phone 
570 4971. 

The Caulfield Chlldrens 
Hospital Auxiliary will hold 
a card luncheon on Wednes­
day, June 30 at 11 am in the 
Councillors reception room, 
Caulfield City Hall. For reserva­
tions, phone L. Giles, 523 9457, 
J. Patience on 528 6616, or M. 
Grace, 571 4235. Donation $6. 

The Chadstone Branch of the 
Country Women's Associa­
tion of Victoria Inc holds 
monthly meetings on the first 
Monday of each month, 1pm 

(craft day second Monday at 
1 0am) in the Uniting Church 
Hall, Alma St, East Malvern. 
New members welcome. For 
enquiries, phone 885 3166. 

Womens Christian Temper­
ance Union holds monthly 
meetings on the fourth Monday 
of each month, 1.30pm at the 
Church of Christ Hall, Ormond. 
Murrumbeena and Caulfield 
combined. All welcome. 

Caulfield Children & Family 
Services Network will meet on 
Tuesday, July 29, 8pm at the 
Maternal & Child Health Centre, 
rear of the Council offices. Warm 
welcome to people interested in 
issues affecting children and 
families in the municipality. For 
enquiries, phone 524 3311 . 

Neighbourhood Watch Area 
C82 will meet on Monday, Au­
gust 8, 7.30pm at the Church of 
Christ Hall , Bambra Rd, 
Caulfield South. 

Neighbourhood Watch Area 
C70 (bounded by Dandenong, 
Balaclava, Hawthorn and 
Kooyong Rds) will meet on Mon­
day, August 9 , 7.30pm, St 
Stephen's Uniting Church, 158 
Balaclava Rd, Caulfield North. 

e SEE PAGE 16 FOR REMAlt. 
ING CONTACT DIARY ITEMS. 

Caulfield Contact 1993 Publication Dates 
CAULFIELD Contact will be published 11 times in 1993. Below is a list of 
publication and deadline dates. Articles submitted before listed dates have the 
best chance of being included in each edition. 
The deadline dates apply to classified and display advertising also. 
All submissions, cancella-
tions and alterations must 
be received (preferably in 
writing) by the deadline 
date of the next issue. 

Contact staff will not 
check with advertisers on 
whether they want to repeat 
an advertisement. 
For enquiries, call 524 3259 
or 524 3258. 

ISSUE 

AUGUST 
SEPTEMBER 
OCTOBER 
NOVEMBER 
DECEMBER 

DEADLINE 

FRI JULY 30 
FRI AUG 16 
FRI SEP 17 
FRIOCT15 
FRI NOV 19 

PUBLICATION 
DATES 

MON AUG 16 
MON SEP 13 
MON OCT 11 
MON NOV 15 
MON DEC 13 
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CONTACT 
D I A R Y 

93 
JULY 

CONTACT DIAIRY 

Do you have an event coming up that you would like to 
publicise? This is the place to put it. Contact Diary is 
compiled monthly, so if you want to let the community 
know about your club, society or event, we'll be happy to 
include it on this page. 

Let us know about your activities. 
Contact Diary 
PO Box 42 
Caulfield South 3162 

MEETINGS Cont'd 
Neighbourhood Watch Area 
C71 will meet on Monday, Au­
gust 9,8pm at 31 Prahran Gve, 
Elsternwick. 

Neighbourhood Watch Area 
C80 meet 7 .30pm on the sec­
ond Tuesday of each month, in 
the committee room, Caulfield 
City Hall. The next meeting will 
be held on August 10. 

Neighbourhood Watch Area 
C64 will meet on Monday, Au­
gust 16,7.30pm. All meetings 
are held at 40 MacGowan Ave, 
Glen Huntly. Area co-ordinator 
Fred McKenzie can be con­
tacted on 578 5411 . 

Neighbourhood Watch Area 
C49 (bounded by Kooyong Rd, 
North Rd, Begonia Rd and 
Clarence St) meets on the last 
Tuesday of each month. All wel­
come. For details, contact 

Neighbourhood Watch Area 
C49's secretary on 596 5146. 

Neighbourhood Watch Area 
C72 is bounded by Glen Huntly 
Rd (south side) to Lyons St and 
from west side of Koornang Rd 
to the rail line at Royal Ave, and 
on the west side of Grange Rd 
to Mackay Ave (odd numbers 
only) and covers all streets 
within. More volunteers are 
wanted, contact Geoff Stainsby 
on 571 3530. Next meeting will 
be held on August 31. 

Neighbourhood Watch Area 
C113/114 meet on the last 
Tuesday, of each month , 
7.30pm in the Caulfield Gram­
mar School (First floor second 
building rear -section). Every 
one from the area bordered by 
Hotham, Glen Huntly/Orrong 
and lnkerman Sts are most 
welcome.The next meeting will 
be held on July 27. 

Neighbourhood Watch Area 
C7(bounded by lnkerman Rd, 
Orrong Rd, Glen Eira Rd and 
Kooyong Rds) hold bi-monthly 
meetings in Room 26 Cowling 
wing, Shelford Grammar 
School, Hood Cres, Caulfield. 
Next meeting will be held on 
Monday, September 6 . All wel­
come . 

Neighbourhood Watch Area 
C4 (bounded by Alma Rd, 
lnkerman Rd, Kooyong Rd & 
Orrong Rd) will hold bi-monthly 
meetings on the first Monday of 
each month, 7.15pm, 259 Alma 
Rd, North Caulfield. All wel­
come. For enquiries, phone 
Merv Maple on 527 7 496. 

RECREATION 
Early Planning for Retirement 
Group Caulfield Inc. will hold 
the following activities for 
August. 
August 9 - Photography 
Group - will meet at 8pm, 1 St 
Georges Rd, Elsternwick, Visi­
tors welcome. Supper served. 
For enquiries, phone 571 3687. 
August 10 - Walking Group 
- will depart Caulfield City Hall 
at 9.30am. Destination to be 
advised. Bring lunch. visitors 
welcome. For enquiries, phone 
528 5376. 

Senior Ladles Friendship 
Group will hold next meeting on 
Thursday, Aug 5, 10-12 noon, 

at The Grange Room , 99 
Grange Rd, GlenHuntly. Enjoy 
two hours of friendly compan­
ionship. Tradingtable. Morning 
tea. For enquiries , phone 
Margaret on 5966124. Cost$1. 

Over 40's Dance Club 
Inc. holds a 60/40 dance on 
the second and fourth Saturday 
of each month at the Uniting 
Church Hall, cnr North and 
Booran Rds, Ormond. Live 
band. Cost $6. For details 
phone 570 4564 or 580 1521 . 

RELIGION 
Christian Bible Study 
Group 
A small study group designed to 
give people a strong Biblically 
oriented christian faith. For fur­
ther information, please write 
to: Small Study Group, P.O. 
Box 382, Bentleigh. 

VOLUNTEERS 
Southern Citizen Advocacy 
Group needs volunteers. Your 
ability to handle everyday mat­
ters would assist an adult with a 
disability to participate in com­
munity life. Short orientation pro­
gram begins soon. For further 
details, contact Southern Citi­
zen Advocacy on 576 0155. 
Volunteers required to assist 
with community projects. Ideal 
for unemployed people wanting 
to retain/learn skills. Few hours 
a week/fortnight. 

Foster Care South East 
needs families who can offer 
temporary homes for children 
who are unable to live with their 
own families. Three training and 
information evenings will be held 
for prospective foster parents 
on Thursdays. For further 
infomation , call Foster Care 
South East on 562 9966. 

e SEE PAGE 10 FOR REMAINING 
CONT ACT DIARY ITEMS. 

CAULFIELD CONTACT 
CAULFIELD CONTACT IS COMPILED 

FOR THE RESIDENTS OF THE CITY OF CAULFIELD. 
THE PAPER ENCOURAGES THE COMMUNITY TO 

SUBMIT ARTICLES, BUT THEIR INCLUSION DEPENDS 
ON THE SPACE AVAILABLE IN EACH ISSUE. 
PLEASE SEND ARTICLES AND PHOTOS TO: 

CAULFIELD CONTACT, 
CAULFIELD CITY HALL, 

PO BOX 42 
CAULFIELD SOUTH 3162 

Bayside state-of-the-art 

33 Tennyson Street Elwood 
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These brand new two storey, two bedroom townhouses with clean lines, quality fittings and 
North light, all feature their own large courtyards and gardens. By acting quickly you can have first 

choice with a great range of options and a saving on stamp duty. Then start packing - these townhouses 
wiU be completed by March 1994. Tennyson Gardens also provides covered car parking behind 
remote-controlled security gates and is located in a quie~ tree-lined street, surrounded by period 
homes. But despite its peaceful seclusion, you're still within walking distance of cosmopolitan 

Acland Street, Elwood Beach and all the bayside has to offer. Ring now for details. 

lnspl'l't Salurda.\ and Sunda~ 1-Jpm ·c'fr b~ appointment 

AH: Ross Savas 857 7892 

~ 
351 Collins St Melbourne 614 4700 

AH: Craig Corby 018 396 266, Marcus Peters 5314311, 
Rick Feldmann 690 0396 

Wilson Pride 
I ELLISON HEARNDEN I 
15 Carlisle Street, St Kilda Beach 

5254166 


